1
- 3 -



PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE 
OEA/Ser.G


ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
CP/CAAP/SA.475/00



19 September 2000


COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND
Original: Spanish


BUDGETARY AFFAIRS

PREPARATORY COMMITTEE OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY
OEA/Ser.P


SUBCOMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND
AG/CP/Sub.AAP/SA.194/00


BUDGETARY MATTERS
19 September 2000



Original: Spanish
Summary of the meeting of August 24, 2000

The Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs, in a joint meeting with the Subcommittee on Administrative and Budgetary Matters of the Preparatory Committee of the General Assembly, considered the items appearing in the order of business, document CP/CAAP-2527/00.

1. Election of the Vice Chair
At the proposal of the Alternate Representative of Mexico, seconded by the Alternate Representative of Saint Kitts and Nevis, the Committee elected Ambassador Thomas Shannon, Alternate Representative of the United States, to serve as its Vice Chair.

2.
Mandates assigned to the Committee

The Committee took note of the mandates assigned to it by the Permanent Council, as set forth in documents CP/CAAP-2525/00 and AG/CP/Sub.AAP-319/00, and decided to consider them on another occasion.

At the proposal of the Chair, the Committee installed a working group to study the scale of quota assessments and appointed Ms. Lourdes Aranda, Alternate Representative of Mexico, to serve as Chair of that Working Group.

3.
Consideration and approval of the draft work plan of the Committee and meeting schedule
The Committee approved its draft work plan, contained in document CP/CAAP-2526/00, subject to amendments that might be made in light of the financial situation of the Organization.

4. General considerations on the program-budget for 2001 (AG/CP/doc.620/00)

The Assistant Secretary for Management, Mr. James Harding, gave a detailed presentation on the reformulated 2001 program-budget.  The Assistant Secretary said that the proposed program-budget for 2001 was revised and reformulated under guidelines set by the General Assembly in Windsor, Canada, and on the basis of the priorities expressed by the member states. He also underscored the areas in which the General Secretariat had made cuts to decrease the overall figure to the required level of $76 million.


Several delegations made observations and requested that all CIDI resolutions with budgetary implications be included.


To streamline analysis of the program-budget, the Subcommittee, at the proposal of the Chair, installed a working group and appointed the Vice Chair, Ambassador Thomas Shannon, Alternate Representative of the United States, to serve as its Chair.

5. Presentation of the Renovation Plan for the General Secretariat Building (GSB) 
The Assistant Secretary for Management gave an audiovisual presentation on the plan to renovate the GSB. Several delegations commented and requested further financial information.

The Committee decided to take up the topic again at the meeting scheduled for September 12 and requested the General Secretariat to present a document containing the additional information requested.

6.
Consideration of the document CP/doc.3344/00, “Report on the Budget Execution and Transfers of Appropriations between Chapters of the Regular Fund 2000”

The Assistant Secretary for Management gave a detailed presentation of the Report on the Budget Execution and Transfers of Appropriations between Chapters of the Regular Fund 2000,  from January 1 to June 30, 2000 (CP/doc.3344/00), which was transmitted to the Committee by the Permanent Council at its meeting on August 16. 

Several delegations made comments and noted that it would be useful in analyzing the reformulated 2001 program-budget.

Consequently, the Committee, bearing in mind the financial situation of the Organization, called on member states to become current in their quota payments so as to avoid a crisis at the end of the year. 

Finally, the Committee took note of the report and observations on the subject.

7.
Other business

The Assistant Secretary for Management reported to the Subcommittee that, since the budget for the Board of External Auditors had been cut, the Board could not present its Annual Report within the period established in the General Standards.  The Subcommittee requested the General Secretariat to present, at the next meeting, the figures on the increased cost of the Annual Report of the Board of External Auditors and on any available options.
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